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Dear students, faculty and staff of the Graduate School and Faculty of Economics
July 12, 2021

Starting today, Tokyo is under the fourth state of emergency. I think many people are
disappointed since it was just cleared three weeks ago. The alert level of the University
of Tokyo has also been raised from level A to level B. At Level B, while focusing on
online course giving, courses that are considered more educationally effective when
conducted in person can be conducted in-person or in a hybrid style, with maximum
infection prevention measures taken. Level B is almost the same as the old standard of
Pre-1st. At the Graduate School and Faculty of Economics, we can offer in-person
seminars and small-group tutorials that are considered to be extremely effective when
conducted in person. Regarding extracurricular activities of students, some activities
are permitted with the maximum consideration given to the prevention on the spread of
infection. Let us continue the learning while at the same time giving due consideration
for students and faculty members who are worried about commuting to school or work.
Recently, the number of infections among students at the University of Tokyo has also
increased, but there have been no reports of infections during in-person classes or
extracurricular activities. Instead the infection happened while dinning before or after
the activities. The summer vacation is coming up, but please continue to be careful.
To protect the health of yourself and those close to you, avoid group meetings and dining
out in closed or limited spaces. Even if you take such utmost care, you may be infected.
If you find out that you are infected, please report to the university immediately. In
addition, you may feel tired and/or depressed due to the anxiety caused by the prolonged
pandemic. The university offers a variety of support, so please do not hesitate to contact
us.

COVID-19 has been still sitting on us heavily and continues as a seesaw struggle. This
situation will last at least until vaccination is widespread. Vaccination has begun at the
University of Tokyo, but it has not progressed as we expected due to the impact of the
global shortage of vaccines. For the time being, we have no choice but to continue our
learning while thoroughly implementing infection prevention measures. Thank you for

your cooperation.

HOSHI Takeo, the Dean of the Graduate School and Faculty of Economics, the
University of Tokyo



